Town of Bradley

Monthly Board Meeting

August 12, 2019

Immediately following Public Hearing
Bradley Town Hall

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Koth at 5:30 p.m. Supervisors Eisenman, Jelinek, and
Hilgendorf were present.

No public comments.

Treasurer’'s Report: Cemetery Fund: $100,813.58; Re-Evaluation: $45,000.00; Building & Office
Equipment: $98,549.43; Equipment: $187,832.36; General Savings Account: $4,898.28; Checking
Account: $430,389.99; Cemetery CD’s: $12,436.89.

Eisenman/Jelinek to approve the minutes of the July 8, 2019 meeting — motion passed 4-0.
Hilgendorf/Eisenman to approve payment of vouchers 5833-5885 — motion passed 4-0.
No correspondence.

Koth/Hilgendorf to approve the purchase of 4,630 sq. ft. of land from parcel #004-3506-014-9951 by
Dale and Pauline Weickardt, contingent upon the approval of the DNR, for the price of $1,200. In
addition, the Weickardt’s are responsible for all fees involved in this transaction including but not
limited to surveying, recording, advertising, etc., all at no cost to the Town of Bradley. Motion passed
4-0. The Weickardt's gave the Town Board a check for $120 — earnest money which will be refunded
should approval not be granted by the DNR.

Koth/Hilgendorf to approve the request of James and Karen Reichow to rezone the land at W5322
Herb Mitchell road from Forestry to Rural Lands 2 (RR2) — motion passed 4-0.

Jim Whittinghill, Eagle Waste and Recycling, attended the meeting to update the Town Board on our
recycling and waste. The compactor was changed from a 2 cycle to a 4 cycle and several tips were
given to increase the loads before asking for a pick-up. As an FYI to the Town — Eagle Waste holds
e-waste events costing 29 cents per pound plus transportation. The town continues to save money
and the crew is doing a good job. Jim was asked whether several items were recyclable or not. Chuck
gave numbers on the increase of both waste and recycling since last year this time — both tonnages
have increased.

Supervisor Jelinek and Eisenman recommended Ronal Pernot for hire for waste and recycling
contingent upon passing a physical. The physical will be set up by the clerk upon her return.

Cemetery report — Supervisor Jelinek said they are still looking for someone to pour the cement pad
for the columbarium. It was discovered that a garage has been built on cemetery property; this will
need to be resolved.

Parks and Beach — will move forward regarding the sand for the ball fields at Kahle and Theisen Park.
No maintenance person has been hired at this time.

Road Report — shoulders will be completed the later part of August; Town will need to purchase
additional gravel; the cost of the culverts and curb & gutter on Hwy 86 were discussed; discussion



took place regarding Belliveau Road; back of the Town Hall has been cleaned up; road crew will be
working on the PASER program as time allows — needs to be completed yet this year.

The road crew will work in the closing of Kahle Park following Fall Ride weekend per Chairman Koth.

Next agenda item: Dog Licenses

In the absence of the Clerk, minutes were recorded by Supervisor Hilgendorf



